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The Village of Saukville 

FROM THE VILLAGE PRESIDENT…    
Dear Friends, 

WOW … what a wonderful mild winter-end/spring!  Here’s hoping sum-

mer weather is as great as these past few weeks have been.  Of 

course, given the mild weather, construction season is in full swing.  

It’s time to get the HWY 33 project wound up so we can travel safely 

between Saukville and Port Washington.  In the meantime, please use 

extreme caution as travel patterns will be changing regularly.  Please 

also remember HWY 33 will be very efficient and beautiful when com-

pleted, so let’s focus on that fact! 

In addition, the State of Wisconsin will be adding a lane in each direc-

tion to the I43 overpass.  Please know this additional construction will 

mean we need to be extra alert at all times while traveling through this 

area. 

Saukville continues to move forward even if the building industry is 

slow.  We have contracted with and engaged the services of an Eco-

nomic Development/Planner to assist us in creating additional interest 

in building and doing business in Saukville.  We have also enhanced 

the Village website making it more user friendly for residents and per-

sons learning about Saukville for the first time.   

We have created a weekly eNewsletter called “Saukville Says” which 

is generated each Friday and provides snippets of information and 

happenings in our community.  Please sign up via the Village website 

and stay in the loop about “all things Saukville”. 

It gives me great pride to advise you that Saukville’s Wastewater Plant 

was chosen as the 2012 Registered Laboratory of the Year in the 

Small Facility category.  Village Utility staff has done a wonderful job of 

managing our Wastewater Plant and now their efforts have been no-

ticed and acknowledged by the State of Wisconsin.  Congratulations to 

all of our Utility staff for a job well done!! 

Each January, I present a Power Point version of the State of the Vil-

lage address to our local Chamber members and guests.  Following is 

a brief synopsis of this presentation which for 2011 was called 

“Saukville defines Social Media” and describes the newest Social Me-

dia buzz word for 2012 that is “SoLoMo” (Social/Local/Mobile): 

Social:  A listing of all of our successful events and happenings.  An 

explanation of the Oscar Grady Library’s use of eReaders and their 

benefits.  An announcement of the opening of the new Chamber Office 

at 101 North Mill Street.  A new nonprofit organization, the Saukville 

Community Food Pantry, is now up and running.  Feith Family Ozau-

kee YMCA is partnering with the Village in its Youth Baseball Program.  

The newest addition to Saukville’s fine restaurant choices is the Fire-

house Restaurant on South Main Street. 

Local:  The Saukville Fire Department hosted a “Wet Down” Ceremo-

ny to welcome two new additions to our fleet.  The Utility Department 

replaced the well pump at Well #4 and cleaned the well … gaining 250 

gallons a minute in pumping and 20 feet of pumping level using these 

state-of-the-art processes.  The “Heart” or Transfer Switch of our 

Wastewater Plant was replaced.  Now Utility has a computer program 

that can be set up to run maintenance by preprogramming power out-

ages and having the Transfer Switch kick in and run the plant via gen-

erator.  Moody’s Investors Service reconfirmed the Village’s Municipal 

Bond Rating as Aa3.  The importance of this rating is in the determina-

tion of the interest rate for Village borrowing.  The Saukville Lions Club 

had an access drive and handicapped parking area installed to the 

east of the shelter in Quade Park.  Schmit Bros. is growing with a 

10,000 square foot expansion of their Ford dealership.  The building 

features a more customer friendly drive-through Service Department 

as well as a new showroom and offices.  It is open and ready for your 

business!   

Mobile:  Saukville is pioneering in the use of the first county-wide GIS 

(Geographic Information System) in the State of Wisconsin.  Ruekert 

and Mielke host the site and Ozaukee County pays for it.  Saukville 

has formed a partnership with the Village of Grafton's Inspection De-

partment.  Charter Steel started a project to add 10,000 square feet to 

the maintenance building attached to its melt shop.  The Port Washing-

ton State Bank has entered into a partnership with Legacy Private 

Trust Company.  MShiraz, a wholesale wine distributor, opened its 

warehouse and offices at 668 Progress Drive in June, 2011.   

The Power Point slides for this presentation can be found on the web-

site at:  www.village.saukville.wi.us/PDFs/StateOfTheVillage.pdf   

New businesses that we are happy to announce are:  Carroll Convert-

ing at 700 North Progress Drive specializes in the creation of industrial 

wipes.  Golden Pearl LLC Day Service will offer Programming for the 

Developmentally Disabled and Frail Elderly in the Sandmasters build-

ing.  We welcome both of these fine additions to the diversity of 

Saukville. 

Please remember to vote in the spring elections as every vote counts!  
I look forward to seeing you at our wonderful local summer events:  
Easter Egg Hunt, River Fest, July 4th Festivities, National Night Out, 
Sunday Farmers’ Markets and Wednesday Live at the Triangle free 
music evenings. 
 

In service,   

   Barb 

VILLAGE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE HOURS 
 

Barb Dickmann is available to the public at the  
Village Municipal Center by appointment. 

 

Call Village Hall at 284-9423, ext. 1219 to set up an appointment. 

http://www.village.saukville.wi.us/PDFs/StateOfThe


EASTER EGG HUNT- SATURDAY, APRIL 7, 2012 
This year’s Easter Egg Hunt will be held Saturday, 
April 7th (rain or shine) at Grady Park, at 10:00 a.m.   
This event is for children ages 9 and under.  There 
will be treats for all, prizes for the lucky few, and a 
visit from the Easter Bunny!  This annual event is sponsored by the 
Saukville Moose Lodge and Saukville American Legion Post #470. 
 

FARMERS MARKET 2012 ... 
Open Sundays, June 17th through October 28th (closed 
Sept. 2), 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.,  in Veterans Park, 
Downtown Saukville.  The market features fresh, in-
season Wisconsin produce grown by area farmers, as 
well as greenhouse and floral products, and hand made 
crafts. 
 

“SAUKVILLE SAYS”   
Sign up to receive our weekly e-newsletter, “Saukville Says”.  Just 
provide us with your email address and you will receive the Vil-
lage’s weekly newsletter, containing timely and perti-
nent information, every Friday.  Email addresses are 
kept confidential.  You can sign up on the website 
home page or at Village Hall and Oscar Grady Library. 
 

ASSESSMENTS/OPEN BOOK/BOARD OF REVIEW 
The 2012 Assessments Open Book has been scheduled for 
May  21st from 5:00 - 7:00 p.m.  You are welcome to visit Village 
Hall at this time to meet with the Assessors and discuss assess-
ment values for your property.  The Board of Review is sched-
uled for June 11th from 6:00 - 8:00 p.m.  If you have questions on 
your current assessment value, you may call Accurate Appraisal; 
you do not need to wait until the Open Book session.  Accurate 
Appraisal can be reached at 800-770-3927 or e-mail them at    
info@accurateassessor.com.   
 

PLANNING A PICNIC? 
Village park facilities are available for rent.  Resident and 
non-resident fees apply.  Information can be found on the 
Village website at www.village.saukville.wi.us/recreation.  
Call Village Hall for availability. 
 

RUMMAGE & REAL ESTATE SALE SIGNS 
The Village has an Ordinance regarding rummage/garage sale, 
real estate, directional, or informational signs.   Such signs must 
comply with traffic visibility requirements and are not permitted in 
Village parks or median areas.  Improperly placed signs will be 
confiscated.  Signs shall be erected no more than 24 
hours before a rummage sale and taken down no later 
than 24 hours after.  For more information, contact Vil-
lage Hall. 

STATE HWY 33  & I-43 CONSTRUCTION UPDATES 
The completion date for the STH 33 project has been 
moved to fall of this year.  Both the I43 northbound on-
ramp and southbound off-ramp will be closed, one week 
each, later this year for reconstruction.  Questions/Concerns should 
be directed to Wis DOT Field Representative Paul Piccione, 262-
235-4000. 
 

Motorists need to prepare to begin using the roundabouts when 
they are completed.  To view an interactive video on how to drive 
in a roundabout, please go to the following website: 
http://www.dot.wisconsin.gov/safety/motorist/roaddesign/
roundabouts/av/roundabout.swf 
 

The I43 overpass replacement and widening project is also under-
way.  The two structures will be replaced one half at a time and I43 
traffic will be kept open the entire time.  There will be two separate 
one night closures of STH33 to allow for the demolition of the old 
structures.  The completed project will add a third lane for north 
and south bound traffic for future expansion.  The STH 57 and 
railroad overpasses to the north are also being redone.  This pro-
ject is tentatively planned to be completed in October of this year.  
 

Sign up on our website homepage to receive the weekly “Saukville 
Says” eNewsletter containing up-to-date Village related info.  
 

VILLAGE’S  TRASH & RECYCLING SERVICE (VEOLIA ) 

 Roll out trash and recycle carts must be used.  Any 
trash or recyclable materials placed curbside in any 
container other than the carts will not be collected.   

 Collection Day - Thursday (Friday if a holiday falls M-Th of 
that week). 

 Carts must be placed curbside by 7:00 a.m. on pick-up day.  
Carts must face the street as indicated by the arrow, be fully 
accessible, and be placed side by side with a minimum of 
three feet of space between carts and/or obstacles.   

 Recycle Collection - alternate Thursdays - collection dates 
can be found on the Village website, Time Warner Cable Ac-
cess Channel 25, at Village Hall and Oscar Grady Library.   

 All recyclables can be placed in the same recycle cart.   
 Carts are the property of Veolia and must remain at the resi-

dence should you move. 
 Electronic devices, such as computers, monitors, printers, 

TVs, Fax machines, photocopiers, VCR & DVD players, can-
not be disposed of in your household trash cart.   

 Large Item Pick-up Service:  You must arrange for special 
pick-up by Veolia or take items to the Veolia drop-off site at 
803 North River Road, West Bend.  There is a fee for large 
item disposal.  Contact Veolia directly (1-800-387-0949) for 
prices and information.   

 

JULY PROPERTY TAX PAYMENTS 
All 2011 property taxes not paid by January 31, 2012 
must be paid to the Ozaukee County Treasurer.  Second 
installment payments are due to the County Treasurer by 
July 31, 2012.  Make checks payable to the Ozaukee County 
Treasurer and mail to P.O. Box 994, Port Washington, WI  53074.  
Village Hall does not accept these payment. 
 

For more details, contact Village Hall at (262) 284-9423  
or visit the Village website at www.village.saukville.wi.us   Village Services & Updates  

HOLIDAY HOURS 
 

   Regular Hours:  Monday through Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

 

OFFICES CLOSED AT NOON - FRIDAY, APRIL 6, 2012 
OFFICES CLOSED ALL DAY - WEDNESDAY, JULY 4, 2012 

mailto:info@accurateassessor.com
http://www.dot.wisconsin.gov/safety/motorist/roaddesign/roundabouts/av/roundabout.swf
http://www.dot.wisconsin.gov/safety/motorist/roaddesign/roundabouts/av/roundabout.swf
http://www.village.saukville.wi.us/


 Calendar of Events ‘12 

SERVICE ANNIVERSARIES 
 

The following Village employees observed a significant service 
anniversary in 2011.  The Village of Saukville recognized them 
for their years of service on February 17, 2012. 
 

Name      Dept./Position          Years of Service  
Dick Schoenfeldt         Fire Dept.  45 years 
James Schlegel         Fire Dept.  30 years 
Barry Effinger         Police Dept.  30 years 
Terry DeVillers         Fire Dept.  25 years 
Ron Colby         Fire Dept.  20 years  
Betty Bogle         Police Dept.  15 years 

Ray deBruijn         DPW  15 years 
Dale Kropidlowski         Utilities  10 years 
Kris Erlandson         Fire Dept.  10 years    
Keith Haasch         Fire Dept.  10 years 
Tom Moeller         Fire Dept.  10 years 
Eric Paulus         Fire Dept.  10 years 
Tom Traugott         Fire Dept.  10 years 
Matt Caswell         Police Dept.  5 years 
Pat Kosmosky         Police Dept.  5 years 
Rob Meyer         Police Dept.      5 years 
Sara deBruijn         Fire Dept.       5 years 
Steve Fischer         Fire Dept.       5 years 
Elizabeth Paape         Fire Dept.       5 years 

Village Hall   639 East Green Bay Avenue   (262) 284-9423   
  Office Hours:  Monday  through Friday, 8:00 a.m.- 5:00 p.m. 

Tri-Annual Newsletter - The Village Newsletter is published three times a year.  All newsletters can be found online at 
www.village.saukville.wi.us.  You can  also pick up a copy of any current newsletter at Village Hall or Oscar Grady Library during 
regular business hours. 
 

Village Cable Station - TWC Channel 25 - up-to-date information on Village meetings, services, and events. 

 

April 7..……….EASTER EGG HUNT -  Grady Park - 10:00 a.m. 
April 16-20….. TORNADO/SEVERE WEATHER AWARENESS WEEK    
May 19.……… RIVER FEST - Begins 8:30 a.m. at Grady Park 
                            Contact Mike Krocka @ 284-0004 
May 28………..MEMORIAL DAY PARADE 
               Contact American Legion Post #470 @ 284-2787 
June 13 & 20...LIVE AT THE TRIANGLE - SUMMER CONCERT SERIES 
  Veterans Park - 7:00-9:30 p.m. 
June 17 - Oct. 28 - Sundays Only… 
            FARMERS’ MARKET - Veterans Park -  9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 
July 4…………PARADE (1:00 p.m.), PICNIC (Grady Park), FIREWORKS 
               Contact Village Hall @ 284-9423  
July 11 & 18....LIVE AT THE TRIANGLE - Veterans Park - 7:00-9:30 p.m. 
Aug. 14……….NATIONAL NIGHT OUT - Grady Park - 5:00 - 7:00 p.m. 
Aug. 1 & 15…..LIVE AT THE TRIANGLE - Veterans Park - 7:00-9:30 p.m. 
Sept. 9..……….FIRE DEPARTMENT/PLEASANT VALLEY AUTO SHOW 
            8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. at Grady Park 
                Contact Phil @ 675-9098  
Sept. 8………..VILLAGE-WIDE RUMMAGE SALE 
                Contact  Skvl Area Historical Society Rep. @ 284-5170 
Sept. 11………9/11 MEMORIAL CEREMONY - 7:00 p.m. 
            March begins at Fire House 
                Contact Dick Schoenfeldt @ 284-9747 

 

(dates reported 3/1/12 - subject to change) 

TUESDAY, JUNE 5, 2012 
Polling Location:   Saukville American Legion Hall,  
                              601 West Dekora Street. (Hwy 33) 
Polls are open from 7:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m.  

Ward Map Link  

ON THE BALLOT… 
 

Candidates for the Offices of Governor and  
Lt. Governor  
 

YOUR VOTE COUNTS! 

2012 Recall Election   

Village Committees - Meeting Schedule 

Village Board/Finance Committee 
   1st &/or 3rd Tuesday - 7:00/8:00 p.m. 
Architectural Control Board  
  1st &/or 3rd Thursday @ 6:30 p.m. 
Board of Review 
  Annually in May 
Cemetery Commission  
  Annually in April & as needed 
CDA/IRC  
  3rd Thursday @ 5:30 p.m. 
Library Board 
  2nd Tuesday @ 6:00 p.m. 
Plan Commission 
  1st Thursday @ 7:00 p.m. 
Public Safety Committee 
  2nd Thursday @ 6:30 p.m. 
Public Works Committee 
  4th Tuesday @ 6:30 p.m. 
Recreation Committee 
  2nd Thursday @ 6:30 p.m. 
Utility Committee 
  2nd Tuesday @ 4:30 p.m. 
Board of Zoning Appeals 
  4th Thursday, as needed 



YARD WASTE (COMPOST) DISPOSAL 
How do you get rid of garden waste, leaves, and lawn rakings from 
your spring yard clean-up?  Wisconsin DNR strongly recommends 
that these materials NOT be placed in the street at any time.  Place 
them in bags, buckets, or other suitable containers and bring them 
to the compost drop-off site at the Department of Public Works yard.  
 

NOTE:  Due to the early mild weather in March, the DPW yard 
waste drop off site will open early, beginning March 24th 
through April 7th for limited hours, Saturdays - 9 a.m. to 
noon.   Afterwards, beginning April 14th, the drop off site will be 
open the normal seasonal hours of 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.  The spring 
household clean up dumpsters will also be available beginning April 
21st, for three Saturdays. 

COMPOST SITE - SATURDAYS ONLY - APRIL 14 - NOV. 17 
SPRING DUMPSTER - APRIL 21 & 28, MAY 5 ONLY 
    **REFER TO INCLUDED FLYER FOR COMPLETE INFO** 
 

CURBSIDE CHIPPING 
The Village chipping crew will begin touring the Village starting 
April 16th and continuing every Monday through October 29th.  
PLEASE stack branches (3” maximum diameter) neatly on the park-
way (area between the sidewalk and curb), with cut ends of the 
branches facing the street, by 6:30 a.m. on Monday mornings.  DO 
NOT place branches on the sidewalk or street.  DO NOT place 
branches curbside sooner than the immediate preceding weekend.  
We DO NOT chip tree stumps.  The chipping crew is limited to 20 
minutes per address, after which a $25.00 fee is charged for each 
additional 20 minutes at the property owner’s request.  We will 
make only one pass per street side per chipping event.  There will 
be NO BRUSH DROP-OFF accepted at the Compost Site.   
 
 

TREE PLANTING 
Planting trees is a statement of pride in one’s 
property and provides strong aesthetic appeal 
to a community.  As a Tree City Community, 
the Village of Saukville strongly encourages 
the planting of trees on public and private lands.  Given the relative 
long life of most trees, care and thought should go into what species 
are planted. Consider the dimensions of the lot and the adult size 
the tree can obtain.  Evergreens are a good choice for year round 
visual screening but species such as Colorado blue spruce will con-
sume a very large area at maturity.  Fast growing deciduous spe-
cies like silver maple and cottonwood can grow to a large size and 
create a nuisance with seeds or “fuzz”.  Flowering species like crab 
or cherry may provide beautiful scents and sights in the spring with 
their flowers but within a month or two follow up with fruit that litters 
the ground and attracts unwanted insects.  The best approach to 
planting a tree is to consult with a local nursery and discuss the 
options for a particular application or location.  There are many hy-
brids of native species that have been developed specifically for 
urban settings in terms of adult size, seedless or fruitless varieties, 
and resistance to insects and disease. 
 

2012 SAUKVILLE LIONS CLUB TREE AND SHRUB DONATION 
The Saukville Lions Club will be donating and planting 200 trees 
and shrubs this year at various locations in Village parks and munic-
ipal properties.  This effort is part of a worldwide wide Lions Club 
challenge called the "Year of One Million 
Trees" as a way to "demonstrate strength in 
our (Lions) global network."  The Village 
thanks our local Lions for participating with 
this effort and providing such a lasting benefit 
to the Village of Saukville. 

Department of Public Works 

OZAUKEE COUNTY HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE 
                      COLLECTION SITE 

            Veolia ES Technical Solutions LLC 

1275 Mineral Springs Drive, Port Washington 
Hours:  Every Monday  8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.    

HHW Info Hotline:   262-243-8998 

   649 S. Main Street   (262) 284-0545 

Economic Development & Planning    

WELCOME MARILYN HAROLDSON, CECD 
 

Economic Development and Planning is active in Saukville this 
spring.  Effective February 13, 2012, the Village contracted with 
Marilyn Haroldson, MK Haroldson Community Development and 
Planning, to handle planning and development duties for the Vil-
lage Economic Development and Planning Department.  Marilyn 
will be at the Village Hall weekly. 

“I am honored and excited to work with the Village of Saukville to 
improve the well being of the residents and strengthen our busi-
ness community.  Community revitalization and business growth is 
a continuum.  We will work simultaneously on as many opportuni-
ties as practical,” said Haroldson.    

Haroldson has a Master’s Degree in Urban 
Planning from the University of Wisconsin-
Milwaukee with emphasis on real estate and 
economic development.  Formerly, she was 
the Executive Director of the Jefferson County Economic Develop-
ment Corporation and  served as a real estate site consultant to 
businesses seeking new buildings or sites.  She is also the Plan-
ning Consultant for the Town of Merton and advises the Business 
Improvement District in Hartland. 

You are invited to contact her at the Village Hall, Saukville Eco-
nomic Development and Planning Department, 262-284-9423 or 
ComDev@village.saukville.wi.us.   

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS MATERIALS DISPOSAL 
Household hazardous materials are typically comprised of paints, 
pesticides, waste fuel, anti-freeze, and typical household cleaners.  
These materials must NOT be placed in the trash.  They can be tak-
en to the Ozaukee County Hazardous Waste Collection Site.  Fees 
will be charged on a per pound basis. 

mailto:ComDev@village.saukville.wi.us


   2012 COMPOST SITE 
                    DPW Garage – 649 S. Main Street 
 

                April 14
th

 thru November 17
th

   
 

 

 
 

2012 SPRING CLEAN-UP & ELECTRONICS DUMPSTERS  
 

     DPW Garage – 649 S. Main Street 

3 Days Only! 

 

 

2012 BRANCH CHIPPING 
The Wood Chipper will tour the Village to chip brush/branches ONLY 

 
 

EVERY MONDAY - April 16
th

 thru October 29
th

  
(no chipping on holiday weeks) 

Branches must be curbside by 6:30 a.m. Monday mornings  
3” max. diameter - cut ends facing street; No Stumps/No Compost; 20 minute time limit per address applies 

 

Due to the curbside branch chipping collection service, the Village has a surplus of woodchips. Residents can pick up 
woodchips at the residential yard waste site at 649 S. Main Street.  You need to bring a container and a pitch fork or 
shovel.  The Village will deliver woodchips, however, a resident must accept a full truck load (3-5 yards) and the Village 
will not come back to pick up any unused woodchips. 
 

2012 LEAF COLLECTION 
October 1st thru November 30th  (as time/weather permits) 

SATURDAYS ONLY 9:00 a.m. -  3:00 p.m. 

ACCEPTED ITEMS FOR THE COMPOST SITE RULES 

1. Grass clippings (curbside disposal is prohibited) 
2. Leaves 
3. Miscellaneous compost including flowers, garden 

plants, etc.  (curbside disposal is prohibited) 
4.   Small tree/bush stumps 

1. Village residents only! – (identification will be required) 
2. Place items on correct piles.  (including plastic bags) 
3. No garbage, white goods, recyclables, construction materials,  
        iron, or tires 
4.    NO BRUSH DROP-OFF AT COMPOST SITE! 

SATURDAY APRIL 21 9:00 A.M.  -  3:00 P.M. 

SATURDAY APRIL 28 9:00 A.M.  -  3:00 P.M. 

SATURDAY 

    + 1  Day  Only   

May 5 

Electronics 

9:00 A.M.  -  3:00 P.M. 

Dumpster 

ACCEPTED ITEMS FOR THE DUMPSTER RULES 

1. Furniture – 1 large piece only 
2. Carpeting 
3. Toys 
4. Small amts. of construction material  (1 cubic yard max) 
5. One box spring/mattress set only 
6. Other miscellaneous items intended for landfill 
 

Loads will be inspected for acceptable items. 

1. Village residents only!  (identification will be required) 
2. Batteries should be placed along concrete wall. 
3. No waste oil, anti freeze, paints, liquids, or hazardous waste 
4. No appliances, recyclables, dirt, sod, brush, grass clippings, 

leaves, compost, concrete, rocks, bricks, concrete block, iron, 
or tires allowed. 

5. No Electronics – including but not limited to:  TVs, Com-
puters, monitors, printers and peripherals, Fax machines, Pho-
tocopiers, VCRs & DVRs, Telephones with video displays.   



Department of Water & Wastewater 

FIRE HYDRANT FLUSHING 
The Saukville Water Department will be flushing hydrants 
throughout the Village weekdays between 8:00 a.m. and 3:00 
p.m. April 9th through April 20th  There may be some discol-
oration in your water during this process.  This is iron and is not 
harmful.  We recommend that you do not do laundry if your water is 
discolored.  If you forget and your clothes have a reddish appear-
ance, DO NOT DRY THE CLOTHES; rather rewash in cold water to 
remove the discoloration.  Running the tap for a short period of time 
will clear the lines after the flushing in your area is completed. 
 

CROSS CONNECTION CONTROL PROGRAM  - Overview 
In order to reduce overall costs for compliance with DNR Regulation 
NR810.15, the Village of Saukville Water Utility has contracted with 
Hydro Designs, Inc. (HDI), of New Berlin to assist in managing our 
Cross Connection Control program.  There is no cost for the inspec-
tion and each inspection takes less than 45 minutes on average for 
a business and less than 20 minutes for a home inspection. 
 

Starting in May, HDI will send postal notices and begin to perform 
the initial inspections of residential, commercial, and industrial build-
ings throughout the Village to detect actual & potential cross con-
nections and make recommendations for the installation of backflow 
prevention devices or assemblies where necessary. This will help 
ensure that contaminated or polluted water cannot backflow into 
clean drinking water. 
 

MEDICINE COLLECTION  
Please do not discard old medications by flushing them 
down the toilet or throwing them in the trash.  Save them 
in their original containers in a safe place.   You can drop 
them in the Med-Return Collection box located in the lob-
by of the Village of Saukville Police Department, Monday 
through Friday during normal business hours, for proper disposal. 
 

PAYMENT OPTION 
To pay your Village water utility bill online, go to the website - 
www.officialpayments.com - click on Local; Wisconsin; Saukville, 
Village of; utility payment; then enter amount of payment and re-
quired information.  There is a convenience fee of 2.75% for credit 
card use and a flat fee of $2.75 for e-checks.  We also offer auto-
matic withdrawal from your checking or savings account.  Your 
quarterly payment can be deducted automatically from your selected 
account on the 25th of the billing month, at no additional charge.  Go 
to the Village website (Village Services tab) to download a form to 
sign up for automatic withdrawal.   We can also arrange a payment 
plan if necessary.  Contact Village Hall for more information. 

 

SUMP PUMPS 
Please remember to check your sump pump and make sure it is 
hooked up correctly to the discharge lateral and not to the sanitary 
sewer system.  Per Village Ordinance, it is illegal to hook-up or dis-
charge storm water or clear water into the Village’s sanitary sewer 
lines.  Since all discharges to the sanitary sewer end up at the treat-
ment plant, this creates additional problems to properly process the 
wastewater for eventual discharge to the river.   
 

“SMALL” LEAKS CAN LEAD TO BIG WATER BILLS 
“Leaks can account for, on average, 10,000 gallons of 
water wasted in the home every year - enough to fill a 
backyard swimming pool.” 
(source: U.S. Environmental Protection Agency) 

Each person uses about 80-100 gallons of water per day, according 
to the U.S. Geological Survey.  If you can avoid wasting some of it 
through common leaks, you can save money while doing something 
“green” for the environment.  Most common leaks are easily re-
paired.  If you’re not particularly handy yourself, you can call a 
plumber - it will be worth the expense in future water use savings. 
 

Here are some tips on finding leaks: 
 Check your water meter before and after a two-hour period 

when no water is being used.  If the meter does not read exact-
ly the same, you probably have a leak. 

 Place a drop of food coloring in all toilet tanks.  If the color 
shows up in the bowl within 15 minutes without flushing, you 
have a leak in the tank.  Leaks in toilets can double, or even 
triple, overall water consumption by wasting thousands of gal-
lons a month.  Often leaks are silent and go undetected.  Check 
the overflow pipe and plunger ball for leaks and repair and/or 
replace the necessary parts. 

 Check faucet washers and gaskets for wear and replace them if 
necessary. 

 

PLUGGED SANITARY SEWER LATERAL 
If you find water standing in your basement, stop using water in your 
house.  Watch the height of the water on the basement floor; it 
should stop coming up, then either stay the same or go down slowly.  
This indicates that you may have a plugged sanitary sewer lateral 
leading to the main sanitary sewer line and you should call a plumb-
er immediately.  Remember that your low flow 1.3 gallon per flush 
toilet has very little water to flush the solids out through the lines.  Be 
careful what you flush.  A lot of paper product in your toilet requires 
a lot of water to move it along.   
 

 

1600 Cottontail Lane    

(262) 284-3185    

Emergency Management  
TORNADO AND SEVERE WEATHER AWARENESS WEEK:   APRIL 16 - 20, 2012 
Tornado and Severe Weather Awareness Week is a good time to go over the plans you have made to ensure the safety of 
your family when severe weather strikes.  Be prepared.  
 

A STATEWIDE TORNADO DRILL - PLANNED FOR THURSDAY, APRIL 19, 2012.   
The Village will sound the warning sirens for this drill between 1:15 and 1:30 p.m.  If actual severe weather occurs anywhere 
 in the state on April 19th, the drill will be postponed until April 20th. 



 

LIBRARY HOURS: 
Mon.-Thurs.: 10:00 a.m.-8:00 p.m.,  Fri.:  10:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m.  
Sat.: 10:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m.  

NOTARY PUBLIC SERVICES AVAILABLE AT OSCAR GRADY  LIBRARY  
Through notary privileges, the Library is now able to administer 
oaths and affirmations, take affidavits and declarations, and witness 
and authenticate the execution of certain classes of documents and 
signatures.  Contact Director Jen Gerber at the Library for details. 
 

PAY YOUR LIBRARY FINES BY CREDIT CARD   
Oscar Grady Public Library now gives the option of paying fines via 
credit card, privately via our website.  Please log on to 
www.oscargradylibrary.org for payment options and details. 
 

EREADERS NOW AVAILABLE FOR PATRON USE   
Two eReaders, the Barnes & Noble Nook and the Sony Reader, are 
available for in-house, hands-on use.  Come in to the Library to learn 
how to use this format and discover how to check ebooks out with 
your library card directly to your own device right from our website! 
 

ADULT EVENTS: 

ADULT BOOK DISCUSSIONS 
All adults are invited each month to attend the Oscar Grady Library 
Adult Book Discussion Group to meet others in the community, 
share their love of books, and discuss selected popular fiction and 
non-fiction titles.  Copies of these books are held at the circulation 
desk for checkout.  To reserve a copy, registration is recommended.  
 

Wednesday, April 18th at 6:30 p.m. – A Sand County Almanac  
by Aldo Leopold 
Wednesday, May 16th at 6:30 p.m. –The Glass Castle: A Memoir 
by Jeannette Walls 
 

ONE BOOK ONE COMMUNITY 
This spring, Saukville and Port Washington are coming together for 
our fourth annual Character Counts: One Book One Community 
event. Pick up a copy of A Sand County Almanac by Aldo Leopold at 

the library and join us for a book discussion on April 18th at 6:30 p.m. 
River Edge Nature Center will teach you how to identify common 
Wisconsin birds and how to attract a variety of bird visitors to your 
backyard during a special event at 6 p.m. on April 19th in the Oscar 
Grady Library’s community room.   
 

USED BOOK SALE 
It’s finally here! The Friends of the Oscar Grady Library will be host-
ing their annual book sale in the community room April 24th - 28th 
during regular library hours. The book sale will include hardcover 
books, paperbacks, children’s books and movies and all proceeds 
will benefit the library in support of programming for all ages. 
 

FINDING RELIABLE HEALTH INFORMATION 
On Wednesday June 6th at 6 p.m., the Aurora Medical Center will be 
teaching a class at the library focusing on how to navigate through 
the large amounts of health information available on the internet. 
Registration for this event can be done in person at the circulation 
desk or by phone at (262) 284-6022. 
 

CHILDREN’S EVENTS: 

NATIONAL LIBRARY WEEK – APRIL 8th – 14th 
Culver’s Restaurants are once again offering a fun drawing cam-
paign for children ages 11 and under.  Kids can pick up a coloring 
sheet from the library and draw and color a scene from their favorite 
book.  Each child who participates will receive a “Be Our Guest” 
coupon for a free single scoop of frozen custard and be entered in a 
drawing for a chance to win an additional prize.  All coloring sheets 
must be turned in by April 30th and will be displayed in the library. 
 

SUMMER READING PROGRAM - JUNE 11th - AUGUST 4th 
This year’s themes are “Dream Big READ!” for ages 2-11, “OWN 
THE NIGHT” for ages 12 and up, and “BETWEEN THE COVERS” 
for adults.  Special guest performers and special programs are being 
planned.  The program is free and full of fun with hands on activities 
and incentives to keep kids reading during the summer.  Calendars 
and further information will be available at the library and on our 
website, www.oscargradylibrary.org . 

Oscar Grady Library 
151 South Main Street   (262) 284-6022   

www.oscargradylibrary.org  

LICENSE PLATES - VEHICLE REGISTRATION - SALVAGE VEHICLE  INSPECTIONS 

The Department issues license plates and vehicle registration for passenger cars, trucks, and motorcycles.  Service is available Monday - 
Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.   Registration requirements:  signed title, release of lien paperwork (if applicable), and identification.  
Salvage vehicle inspections are done by appointment only.  For more information, please call the Saukville Police Department. 
 

MED-RETURN COLLECTION UNIT 
Residents can drop unwanted or expired prescription medications, ointments/creams, and patches in the drop unit located in the lobby of 
the P.D. building during regular business hours for proper disposal.  Call the Police Dept. at 284-0444 for more information. 
 

CURFEW ORDINANCE 
The Village of Saukville has an 11:00 p.m. curfew for minors under the age of 16 years.  Parents will be held accountable for any vandal-
ism that their children do to Village property.  Please know  where your children are and urge them to obey the Curfew Law. 
 

 BICYCLE LICENSING  
For a $3.00 fee, the Police Department will issue a non-expiring bicycle license.  Pick up a registration form at the Police Department.  
Village Ordinance requires all bicycles operated on Village streets, alleys, or public highways be licensed. 
 

Saukville Police Dept.    

649 E. Green Bay Ave. 
262-284-0444 

http://www.oscargradylibrary.org/
http://www.oscargradylibrary.org


River Fest Community Clean-up  —  May 19, 2012 

Come join the 17th Annual Saukville River Fest, a time dedicated to 
cleaning along the banks of the Milwaukee River, Village parks, and 
streets!  This event, scheduled for Saturday, May 19, 2012 is spon-
sored by the Village Room Tax and includes participation of local 
businesses.  The event promotes family, fun, cooperation, and envi-
ronmental responsibility and awareness among citizens.   
 

Check-in begins at 8:30 a.m. at Grady Park with clean-up to follow 
until about 11:30 a.m.  Bus transportation will be provided for volun-
teers to work various sites.  Participants are strongly urged to wear 
long pants, shirts, heavy duty shoes, and gloves for safety.  Fully 
enclosed footwear MUST be worn.  Lunch is provided at Grady Park 
after the clean-up and participants will receive a “thank you” gift.   
 

Registration is required for participation.  Minors 
must have at least one (1) parent/guardian, or ap-
proved responsible adult, accompanying them the 
day of the clean-up.  Community groups are encour-
aged to participate. 
 

Obtain a registration form at Village Hall, Oscar Grady Library, or 
download the form from the Village website.  Advance registration 
forms should be turned in at Village Hall by 3:00 p.m. Friday, May 
18, 2012 or you can register the day of the event at 8:30 a.m. at 
Grady Park.   
 

For more information, please call Mike Krocka at 284-7811 daytime 
and 284-0004 evenings or Village Hall at 284-9423. 

Fire Department  

Summer Playground Program 2012 
Saukville will once again partner with the Port Washington Recrea-
tion Dept. to offer an affordable Summer Playground Program with 
creative and energetic leaders, active games, theme craft sessions 
and fun field trips.  You may attend as often as you like, but you 
won’t want to miss one day of great fun and games!  Saukville kids 
will even take weekly trips to Pirate’s Hollow in Port Washington 
(weather permitting).  The Parks and Recreation Department has the 
sole discretion to cancel the day’s activities due to inclement weath-
er.  Parents should have alternate arrangements in place in the 
event of emergency closing. 
 

Program Dates:  June 18th through August 10th 
Location:             Quade Park, 657 Parkside Lane, Saukville 
Days/Times:        Monday through Friday 12:30 to 5:00 p.m.  
               Wednesdays to 4:30 p.m.  
         (closed on July 4, 2012) 
Resident Fee:  $110.00 per child; family maximum $220.00.   

Non-resident Fee:  $125.00 per child.   
A t-shirt will be provided to each child. 
 

Registration begins Monday, May 14th at Village Hall (Monday - 
Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.).  Pre-Registration is required before 
your child can attend the program.  We require a minimum registra-
tion of 20 kids to open the program. 
 

An Open House and Registration will be held at Quade Park on 
Wednesday, June 13th from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. 
 

Registration forms for the Summer Playground Program are availa-
ble online at www.village.saukville.wi.us (Community/Parks-
Recreation Newsletter).  You can view the entire 2012 Village of 
Saukville Park and Recreation Program and print any desired sec-
tion or form.  Copies are also available at Village Hall and Oscar 
Grady Library.  Call Village Hall (284-9423) with questions or for 
more information. 

As spring turns into summer the Saukville Fire Department would 
once again like to remind all Village residents to obey Village Ordi-
nances regarding residential burning.  Violators may receive a cita-
tion and/or bill for fire department services if we respond to com-
plaints of illegal burning. 
 

Residential Burning Ordinances: 

§101-17 B(1)(a) Cooking grills designed and sized for normal resi-
dential outdoor use will not be permitted to be used or stored above 
the first story of any building, including on a balcony, raised porch 
or platform.  If you have a grill on a balcony please remove it. 
 

§101-17 B (1)(e) Recreational campfires in a covered or approved 
container or device requires written permit from the Fire Chief. Per-
mits are available at the Village office during normal business 
hours.  Recreational campfire devices are not allowed on combus-
tible (wooden) decks. 
 
 

We are currently looking for men and women who wish to serve 
their community by being a paid on call Fire Fighter or EMT.  If you 
are interested, please stop at the fire house on any Monday night 
between 6:30-7:00 p.m.  The application can also be found on the 
Village website, or you can pick one up at Village Hall.   
 

Mark your calendar for these important dates: 
 

August 25:  Annual Pleasant Valley Auto/Saukville Fire Poker Run   
 

September 9::  Annual Pleasant Valley Auto Body/Saukville Fire  
                         Department Car Show in Grady Park 
 

September 11:  Annual September 11th Remembrance - Silent   
                          March and Program 
 

October  7:  Annual Fire Prevention Open House, 11 a.m. - 2 p.m. 
 

Child safety seat class and inspection --- date to be announced.  

Watch for more information.  
 

We wish you a very happy and safe summer.                  

520 West Dekora Street 
Non-Emergency  (262)284-5800 



DIRECTORY 

SAUKVILLE MUNICIPAL CENTER  
& COMMUNITY ROOM 
639 East Green Bay Avenue, Saukville 
Office Hours:  8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  M-F 
262-284-9423 
262-375-1884 (Metro) 
262-284-9527 (Fax) 
villagehall@village.saukville.wi.us 
T-W Cable Access Channel 25 
 

POLICE DEPARTMENT 
649 East Green Bay Avenue, Saukville 
911 ( Emergency) 
262-284-0444 (Non-Emergency) 
262-375-2327 (Metro)      
262-284-5404 (Fax) 

 

VILLAGE BOARD 
Barbara Dickmann, President       284-0310 
bdickmann@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

Trustees: 
Joseph Caban        284-2574 
jcaban@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

Robert Hamann        284-3168 
bhamann@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

Mike Krocka        284-0004 
mkrocka@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

David Maglio                  414-659-5811 
dkmaglio@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

Dan Sauer              546-1748 
dsauer@village.saukville.wi.us  
 

Vacant Seat 
 

OZAUKEE COUNTY SUPERVISOR 
Robert Brooks, 5th District    262-268-7880 
204 East Dekora Street, Saukville        
rob@brooks-realestate.com 
 

William S. Niehaus, 4th District    262-685-0127 
3439 Knollwood Road, West Bend 53095 
medicawn@sbcglobal.net 
 

The Port Washington-Saukville School District, City of Port Washington, 
and the Village of Saukville unite in an exciting program developed to 
promote character within each other and within the community...Stop 
and Think, Clarify Goals, Determine Facts, Develop Options, Consider 
Consequences, Choose, Monitor, and Modify. Character Counts! 
strengthens young lives through character education. It's a National 
Initiative in partnership with schools, communities, businesses and other 
organizations helping millions of youth and adults develop universal 
values.  The values that form the core of the Character Counts! Program 
are the Six Pillars of Character: 
 

• Trustworthiness: Build trust and credibility with integrity, honesty, 
promise-keeping, and loyalty. 

• Respect: Honor the worth and dignity of all individuals. 
Treat others the way you want to be treated. Act courteous-
ly, civilly, peaceably, and non-violently.  Be tolerant and 
accepting of differences.   
• Responsibility: Be accountable for your words and ac-
tions.  Exercise self-control. Strive for excellence and self-

improvement.  Set a good example.  Be self-reliant, prudent, proactive, 
and hard-working. 
• Fairness: Be consistent, open, and treat all people equitably.  Consid-
er all sides and make decisions on the facts without favoritism or preju-
dice.  Play by the rules, avoid careless accusations, and don’t take un-
due advantage of others.   
• Caring: Show solidarity.  Be kind, compassionate, empathetic, charita-
ble, forgiving, and grateful. 
• Citizenship: Obey laws in good faith.  Do your share to improve the 
well-being of fellow citizens and the community.  Protect the environ-
ment, volunteer, participate in the process of democracy by staying in-
formed and voting. 

PUBLIC WORKS GARAGE 
262-284-0545       
 

WATER UTILITY 
262-284-7620 (Answering Machine Only) 
262-284-0444 (Emergency) 
 

WASTEWATER UTILITY 
262-284-3185 
262-284-0444 (Emergency) 
 

OSCAR GRADY LIBRARY 
262-284-6022 
www.saukville.lib.wi.us  
 

FIRE DEPARTMENT 
911 ( Emergency) 
262-284-5800 (Non-Emergency) 
 

VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR 
Dawn Wagner 
dwagner@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

DEPUTY CLERK 
Mary Kay Baumann 
mkbaumann@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Michelle Jaeger 
mjaeger@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT/PLANNING 
Marilyn Haroldson 
ComDev@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

VILLAGE TREASURER 
Vicki Lee 
vlee@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

POLICE CHIEF 
Bill Meloy 
bmeloy@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

FIRE CHIEF 
Gilly Schultz 
gschultz@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR/ ENGINEER 
Roy Wilhelm 
rwilhelm@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

UTILITIES SUPERINTENDENT 
Gerald (Jerry) Dickmann 
jdickmann@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

PUBLIC WORKS SUPERINTENDENT 
Raymond deBruijn 
rdebruijn@village.saukville.wi.us 

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT  DIRECTOR 
Jack Morrison 
jmorrison@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

LIBRARY DIRECTOR 
Jen Gerber 
jgerber@esls.lib.wi.us 
 
 

VOICE MAIL 
Voice Mail is available after hours and on weekends. 
Call 262-284-9423 with the following extensions: 
Barbara Dickmann, President 1219 
Dawn Wagner, Administrator 1211 
Mary Kay Baumann, Deputy Clerk 1212 
Vicki Lee, Treasurer 1213 
Michelle Jaeger, Administrative Assistant 1214 
Community Development Dept. 1215 
Roy Wilhelm, Engineer 1216 
Jack Morrison, Emergency Management 1217 
Sharon Kirsch, Ambulance Director 1218 
 

CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 

101 N. Mill Street, Unit A 
Saukville, WI  53080 
Sherri Yandry, Executive Director 
262-268-1970 
exec@saukvillechamber.org 
 

STATE LEADERS 
 

GOVERNOR SCOTT WALKER 
115 East, State Capitol  
Madison, WI  53702 
608-266-1212 
www.wisgov.state.wi.us  
 

SENATOR GLENN GROTHMAN 
Room 20 South, State Capitol 
P.O. Box 7882  
Madison, WI  53707-7882 
608-266-7513 or  800-662-1227 
Sen.Grothman@legis.wisconsin.gov 
 

REPRESENTATIVE  DUEY STROEBEL 
60th Assembly District 
Room  8 West, State Capitol 
P.O. Box 8953 
Madison, WI  53708 
888-534-0060 
  Printed on 
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